

Regular Assembly Times

Sunday Bible Classes not meeting Sunday AM Worship 10 AM Sunday PM Worship not meeting Wednesday Night Classes 7 PM

Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8 AM-3 PM

1230 South College St. P.O. Box 715 Winchester, Tennessee 37398

Our Elders...

Kevin Caroland Involved

Greg Heatherly

Oren Huffman

John Kelley Frank Lynch T. Simmons Involvement & Senior Saints

Spiritual Growth & Building/Grounds

Outreach Missions Administration Youth Ministry

Elder-In-Charge: T. Simmons

Our Deacons...

AdministrationJoel Slayton
Tony Harrison

Building/Grounds David Wilkerson Keith Hines

Missions Brooks Lynch

Involvement
Jason Bradford
Kerry Chasteen
Bo Rivers

Outreach David Cowan Dan Walker

Senior Saints Troy Wells

Spiritual Growth Kyle Ashby Lou Pfister

Youth Ministry Brian Garland Tommy Toombs

Deacon-In-Charge: David Cowan

Our Ministry Staff...

Minister

Joseph Horton jhorton16@hotmail.com

Youth Minister Alex Courington

alexcourington@gmail.com

Secretary

Caycee Roberts winchesterchurchofchrist@gmail.com

Mission Works We Support...

Adam & Melanie Barr Scotland
Brad & Melinda Harrub Stateside
Keith & Sandra Parker Stateside
Randy & Kathy Short Brazil
World Christian Broadcasting

Welcome to Worship!

August 16, 2020

AM Sermon: A Way Out of No Way | Mark 6:30-34

Later Today: Devotional on Facebook This Afternoon at 3 PM

Joe's Jots

Wednesday Nights. A special series of Wednesday night lessons with Lonnie Jones is underway! He will be with us the next two Wednesdays at 7 PM to continue talking about "The Christian and Mental Illness." Lonnie is teaching in



the auditorium and overflow spaces (including Room 216 for those who prefer to wear masks) will be available. A kids program for 4 year-olds thru 5th graders will be offered in the fellowship room. Also, videos of the lessons will be shared on our website, YouTube channel, and Facebook page on Thursdays at 7 PM for anyone not able to join us in person. We hope you will participate in this special series!

Humble and Lowly. I love these words from Dallas Willard about the way our Savior entered our world: "He slipped into our world through the backroads and outlying districts of one of the least important places on earth and has allowed his program for human history to unfold ever so slowly through the centuries. He lived for thirty years among socially insignificant members of a negligible nation—though one with a rich tradition of divine covenant and interaction. He grew up in the home of the carpenter for the little Middle-Eastern village of Nazareth. After his father, Joseph, died, he became the 'man of the house' and helped his mother raise the rest of the family. He was an ordinary workman: a 'blue-collar' worker. He did all this to be with us, to be one of us, to 'arrange for the delivery' of his life to us" (The Divine Conspiracy, 13-14). Despite his ordinariness, Jesus has been the central figure in human history for two millennia and He remains so today. This is evidence that indeed He was and is the Son of God. His earthly ministry in backwater towns and villages reminds us that we can be used by God in meaningful ways right where we are. We don't need to be famous, we don't need to live in culturally significant places, we don't have to mix it up with powerful people. We need only to allow God to use us to declare the gospel of Jesus where we've been planted. We serve a humble and lowly Savior who calls us to humble, lowly service.

Stay In Touch

Phone: 931.967.1441 **Fax:** 931.967.3804

On the Web:

www.winchesterchurchofchrist.com *On Facebook:* winchurchofchrist Find us on *YouTube* as well!

Church Family Calendar

"The Christian and Mental Illness"
Wednesday Nights w/ Lonnie Jones
Continues THIS WEDNESDAY at 7
Last session on August 26

"Defending the Faith"
Wednesday Nights w/ Kyle Butt
September 2, 9, 16 @ 7 PM
Sept. 2: Does God Exist?
Sept. 9: Is Creation Scientific?
Sept. 16: Is the Bible God's Word?

Church at the Park
Sunday afternoon, September 13
Red Roof Pavilion

All-In-One Sunday November 15

Guest Speaker: Bill Watkins

By the Numbers

For the Week of 8/9/20 In-Person Attendance

Bible Class	NA
AM Worship	257
PM Worship	NA
Wednesday	172
-	

Contribution

Weekly Budget	\$13,154
Contribution	
YTD Weekly Average	\$12,506
Coins Collected for WCA	



COVID-19 Announcement

If you have been exposed to or tested positive for COVID-19, please let one of the elders or ministers know. We want to ensure we're doing everything we can to care for all our members here. Thank you!

Assembly News

On Sundays, you may continue to sit on any pew you'd like in the auditorium, provided it's not taped off. We ask that those who arrive first sit in the middle of the rows to allow for easier spacing. Ushers will help fill in vacant spots before sending folks to overflow seating in the gym. Room 214 is available for families with young children. Room 216 is available as an overflow room where masks are required. Those who choose to sit in Room 216 will be able to enter and exit through the Vanzant Center lobby.

The Sunday sermon will continue to be posted to YouTube, Facebook, and our website on Sunday afternoon at 4 PM. Sermons will continue to air on WCDT each week on Sundays at 10 AM.

Unity Service

Due to ongoing concerns about the coronavirus, the elders have decided to cancel the annual Unity Service that was scheduled for October 18 of this year. We hope to host the Unity Service again in 2021!

Youth Ministry News

Our first Prayer Breakfast of the new school year will be this **Wednesday, August 19** at 7 AM. We will run a bus to the high school following breakfast for anyone who needs transportation!

If you'd like to receive a **weekly email** with updates on youth group events, text Alex to let him know!

98th Birthday Card Shower

Lucille Hunnicutt, mother of Sandra Roggli, will be 98 on August 23rd. Please help her receive 98 birthday cards! Mail cards to:

> 157 Retreat Ln. Decherd, TN 37324

Card Shower

Let's encourage our sister **Phyllis Bishop** as she struggles with cancer. You can send her a note at:

385 Troll Bridge Rd. Winchester, TN 37398

Thank You Notes

I would like to express my appreciation and love to everyone who helped me celebrate my 93rd birthday! It was very thoughtful and kind of you. I thank God for seeing me through several serious illnesses and letting me live this long.

In Christian Love, Jean Jones

Dear Brothers and Sisters at Winchester Church of Christ,

It is with great gratitude that we send this letter. We are able to help strengthen the kingdom more effectively thanks to your selfless giving. We are committed to praying for the growth of this camp, and as we pray, incredible people, such as yourself, are vessels from God to send answers! Thank you! We love you with the love of the Lord!

In Him, Little Mountain Ministry Camp

(We helped provide food for this camp, and our own Alex taught a Bible class.)

WCA News | 967-5466

Our first full week of school went as smoothly as we could have hoped! Let's pray for all our schools—that God would continue to bless all our students and teachers. Check out the WCA website at wca-lions.com for the latest updates.